
 
 

                                  WPWDB Meeting Agenda 
                  March 22, 2021 ● 4:00 p.m.  

                          Zoom Meeting 
   

 
Agenda 

Welcome/Call to Order………………………………….………………………………………… Adam Wright, Chair 
 
Roll Call (25 total, need 13 for quorum) 
 

 Adam Wright  John Parkinson  Sharon Barksdale 

 Brian Wilson  Julie Brown  Stacey Wright 

 Corrie Bobe  Mark Powers  Teresa Fontaine 

 David Collins  Marsha Mendenhall  Tim Clark 
 Debra Buchanan   Tom Davis 

 Dick Ephgrave  Rebecca Adcock  

 Donna Higdon  Rhonda Hodges   Tora Terry 

 Jim Daniel  R J Weaver  Tory Shepherd 

 John Moody  Robin Ferguson  
  Shannon Hair  

 
Welcome Guests……………………………………………..……………………………………………Adam Wright, Chair 
 
Call for Public Comment…………………………………………………………………………………Adam Wright, Chair 
 
Items for Approval: 

• Minutes December 14, 2021  
• Finance Reports through January 31, 2021 

 
Consent Agenda: 

• Approve the following Training Program Applications 
o NCI – Global Wind Organization 

 Basic Safety Training  
 Basic Technical Training 

 
• Approve the following Policy Revisions 

o Business Services Agreement 
o Confidentiality 
o Local Monitoring 
o Priority of Service  
o Records Retention  
o Training Provider/Program Certification/Recertification  
o Eligible Training Provider Recertification Packet  

 
 



 
 

Old Business 
 
New Business 
 
Committee Report 

• Business Engagement……………………………………………………………………Rhonda Hodges 
• Quality Assurance……………………………………………………………………….…Teresa Fontaine 
• Special Populations……………………………………………………………………....Brian Wilson 
• Youth Council…………………………………………………………………………….….Robin Ferguson 

 
 
 
Updates: 

• Performance Update……………………………………………………………………..Kim Turner 
• CEO Update…………………………………………………………………………………..Tyler Freeland 
• Board Chair Update……………………………………………………………………….Adam Wright 

 
 
Save the Date:  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 14, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. 
 
Adjourn 



 

West Piedmont Workforce Development Board Meeting 
Minutes  

December 14, 2020 
 

Present: Adam Wright, Corrie Bobe, Debra Buchanan, Dick Ephgrave, Julie Brown, Mark Powers, Marsha Mendenhall,       
Rebecca Adcock, Rhonda Hodges, RJ Weaver, Shannon Hair, Sharon Barksdale, Stacey Wright, Tory Shepherd 

Guests Present:   Kim Turner (Ross), Natalie Hodge (Ross), Brandon Martin (Mallard & Mallard) 
 
Staff Present:  Tyler Freeland (CEO), Jael Membreno, Lavinia Wingfield, Robbie Knight, Robbin Hall                          
 

Adam Wright, Chairman, called the Zoom meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  Roll was called and quorum was established 
with 14 in attendance.  Mr. Wright welcomed all and called for public comment.  There being none he proceeded with 
the approval of the minutes from September 21, 2020.  Mr. Ephgrave made a motion to approve the minutes; Ms. 
Wright seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  

Mr. Martin with Mallard and Mallard presented the financial reports through October 31, 2020.  He began with the 
supplemental reports discussing spending by funding stream.  He shared that last year’s 40% training funds should be 
spent down in November.  He provided that about $53,000 of Adult training was reclassified to the EEI grant.  In 
operational funding, Ross is on target at 33.69% to date.  Mr. Martin explained that the Wagner Peyser grant has been 
extended to March 2021 and that the EEI grant has been extended to June 2021.  He stated there are no red flags.  The 
finances are in good shape.  All rent and shared costs have been invoiced for Quarter 1.  Mr. Ephgrave made a motion to 
approve the financial report; Ms. Buchanan seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  Mr. Wright announced that Mr. 
Martin was leaving the meeting. 

Mr. Freeland asked Ms. Hall to explain the consent agenda.  Ms. Hall stated that the Quality Assurance Committee met 
on December 9, 2020 and approved the following training programs:  an update on tuition for the CDL program with 
Elite Driving School, a new Patient Care Technician program with Medical Solutions Academy, four new programs with 
PHCC:  Heavy Equipment Operator, Pharmacy Technician, HR Professional Exam Prep, and Project Management 
Professional, and an update to the provider and program applications for Ultimate Performance School of Cosmetology 
to bring in compliance with state guidelines.  Ms. Brown made a motion to approve the consent agenda; Mr. Ephgrave 
seconded; Ms. Hodges with PHCC abstained from voting; the motion passed unanimously. 

Ms. Turner with Ross gave a performance update beginning with the multiple enrollment challenges that Career 
Specialists are faced with due to Coronavirus.  The One Stop Centers are open.  Quarter 1 performance is very good.  
Adult is over 50% of goal; Youth is at 30% with credential goal met.  TANF grant is at 116% of goal.  GCE Harvest grant 
third cohort is finishing up and the fourth cohort is enrolling.  Ms. Hodge shared that there is an increase in outreach.  
Ads have been created for a job fair.  More success stories are being gathered to drive traffic to the Centers.  Ms. Hodge 
stated that not opening the Danville One Stop has significantly impacted enrollment; however, they are working to re-
engage partners in the Danville area.  Ms. Brown asked if the Eligible Training Provider List is enough for the Danville 
area?  Ms. Hodge stated that it is as well as cross training with other providers in the area.  Mr. Wright thanked Ms. 
Turner and Ms. Hodge. 

There was no old business.  There was no new business. 

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Barksdale with the VEC to give an update.  She shared that in the first three months of 
Coronavirus, the unemployment claims equaled that of the last five years.  VEC hired 500 staff to help clear the backlog 
of claims.  As of the week of December 23, the claims should be current.  As of October 2020, the unemployment rate is 
6.7%.  Last year at the same time is was 3.2%.  Mr. Wright thanked Ms. Barksdale for the update. 



Committee Reports: 
• Business Engagement – Ms. Hodges reported that the committee has met twice.  With the Danville One Stop 

closed, the MHC Business Service team has had virtual roundtables.  The second roundtables were not as 
successful.  Ms. Brown will be helping with the Career Expo.  The Virtual Job Fair had 20 employers participate 
on December 9.  The Youth Career Expo will be virtual in 2021.  Work Based Learning in the region is 
coordinating with employers for internships and work experiences. 

• Quality Assurance – Ms. Fontaine reported that the committee met on December 9 and the items were on the 
consent agenda today. 

• Special Populations – No report 
• Youth – No report 

 
Mr. Freeland thanked all for attending the earlier session for the Local Plan.  He reported that the Centers are open; 
however, Danville shut down today due to a positive COVID case.  He reported that the shutdowns have cost $53,000 
with an additional $23,000 in expended from the WIOA budget for COVID.  As far as programming, Ross is doing an 
excellent job.  Business Services reported a job fair with 20 employers and 90 jobseekers. 
He updated each grant: 
 Wagner Peyser – Has been extended to March 31, 2021.  It has offset the WIOA budget by $150,000.   
                                                       The team has logged 7,430 employer services to 2,305 jobseekers, added 21 new 
                                                       employers and tracked 49 hires. 
 Harvest – Third cohort is finishing and recruiting fourth cohort. 
 Pathways – Ends December 31, 2020. 
 TANF – Leverages WIOA services. 
 
Mr. Wright reported that there has been no communication from VCCS on the review of the Youth program yet.  He also 
shared that there would be more to follow on the update of the Local Plan.  He wished all Happy Holidays. 
 
The next meeting is March 22, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. via Zoom. 
 
Mr. Ephgrave made a motion to adjourn; Ms. Buchanan seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting 
adjourned at 4:49 p.m. 
  
 















































































































Policy Revisions for Approval 
 
The following policy revisions were required as part of the corrective action plan from the state 
monitoring to maintain compliance. 
 

• Business Services Agreement – Finding 2; 20CFR680.430 
• Confidentiality – Finding 2; VWL19-05 
• Local Monitoring – Finding 3; 20CFR683.410(a); VWL11-08; VWL19-06 
• Priority of Service – Finding 2; VWL 18-04 
• Records Retention – Finding 1; 29CFR97.42 
• Training Provider/Program Certification/Recertification – Finding 2; VWL16-06; TEGL39-11 
• Eligible Training Provider Recertification Packet – Finding 2; VWL16-06; TEGL39-11 

 
 



R O S S  I E S  P R O G R E S S  R E P O R T  
MARCH 2021

HIGHLIGHTS:

Adult, TANF and EEI program
enrollements have exceeded
program year goals.

 Seventy-seven (77) NCRC tests
have been administered this
program year with 31 testers
receiving bronze, 24  silver, 10 gold
and 3 platinum. 

The Wagner-Peyser staff has
logged 176 hires in the VAWC
since August 2020.

The fourth cohort of the Guided
Career Exploration program began
Monday, March 15!

New Youth and Adult/DW
commercials running on-line and
on  Danville's Star News station.

Regionwide Enrollments Increase

Even as center traffic numbers continue to struggle due to the pandemic, case management and job services
team members continue to enroll participants and refer to partner programs at a high level.

Several programs have already exceeded goals, while others are on course to meet or exceed enrollment by
the end of the program year. 



PERFORMACE IMPROVEMENT AREA:  

 

Per DOL-ETA guidance, the impact of COVID-19 will be taken into consideration when evaluating

the outcomes. The goal is to achieve performance results that are aligned with the

Commonwealth’s expectations in implementing WIOA, and consistent with Virginia’s approved

Combined State Plan which reflects the commitments that have been made to the Department of

Labor. 

Understandably, our Dislocated Worker performance numbers were impacted most by the

pandemic.  Typically, it is the group that has the strongest outcomes.  As more community members

go back to work, we predict DW performance levels will increase. 

PY 2020 Q2 State Performance Report 

ECONOMIC EQUITY INITIATIVE (EEI) UPDATE:

 

Career Specialist across the region did a phenomenal job exceeding enrollment goals for the EEI grant.  

The Adult focused program provides additional supportive services and job readiness tools to get

unemployed community members into the workforce.  

 

The EEI grant concludes June 30, 2021.  Our enrollment goal for the region was 50 and we currently

have 59 participants enrolled in the program. 



We are currently

collaborating with a  host of

community partners

including but not limited to

the City of Danville, Danville

Public Schools, the Institute

of Advanced Learning and

Research, Danville

Community College and

Project Imagine to launch a

new summer youth program.

The project, if approved,

would allow for our staff to

increase the reach of our

existing youth program and

improve overall outcomes.  

In the December 2019 Board Report, Lance was
featured as a Youth success story.  At the time, Lance
had recently transitioned from being a part-time WEX
participant to a full-time staff member at Blue Ridge
Nursing Center.   Lance's story showcased the
immense power of partner collaboration as several
agencies including the Department of Aging and
Rehabilitative Services and Goodwill of the Valleys
teamed up with Patrick County WIOA Career
Specialist Wanda Whitlow to support Lance in his
journey.

Lance is now a Manager at Blue Ridge and is grateful
for all the support he received from our workforce
community. 

Participant Promotion Alert:  WEX to Full-Time to Manager!

Summer Youth
Program in Danville

The On-the-Job Training

program continues to be one

of the most important

elements of our workforce

program.  The unique

subsidized funding experience

benefits employers and

community members alike.

Bobby Mayhew of Danville is

just one example of a

participant who benefited

from the program.  He was laid

off from IKEA in 2019 and was

hired on at Blue Ridge

Fiberboard through the OJT

program in 2020.  He now

enjoys full-time work with

benefits! 

Our team has collaborated

with partners across the

state to support and

promote virtual job fairs. 

 These events have given

hundreds of community

members the opportunity to

apply for current openings

while providing employers

with access to eager talent.

 

On February 2nd and 3rd,

Harbor Freight held an

appointment only job fair at

the Martinsville Center.  It

was the first in-person job

fair since the pandemic and it

resulted in 27 hires! 

Job Fair Success 

OJT Opportunities
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